Town of Chesterfield
Board of Selectmen

NON- PUBLIC MINUTES 1
February 6, 2019

Norm VanCor moved to go into non-public session per RSA 91-A:3, Il (b) for the purpose of
interviewing a potential employee. The motion was seconded by Jeanny Aldrich and passed
unanimously by roll call vote.

The board welcomed Ted Athanasopoulos to the meeting.

It was noted that each board member had a few questions for the applicant. McKeon noted that
the board will make a decision and notify Athanasopoulos within the next week. Athanasopoulos
noted that he has many years' experience in the building industry. The board conducted the
interview, thanked him for his time and he exited the meeting.

McKeon noted that he is the best applicant the board has seen so far. It was noted that the
applicant was asking for $52,000 a year. McKeon noted that the board should offer him $46,000
and that with the benefit package should be sufficient.

McKeon proposed to offer him the position at $46,000 at an hourly rate. Thompson will put the
offer together and send along to the board for review.

Jeanny Aldrich moved to come out of non-public. The motion was seconded by Norm VanCor
and passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Tricia Lachenal
Interim Secretary to the Selectboard

Approved by:

Jon P. McKeon, thajr:mgn Date
orman W. VanCor Date’ /
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